
Date: 17th November 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have lots to share and celebrate in this newsletter. It has been an absolute 

delight to watch Year 3 and Year 4 perform our first festivities this year. Year 3 set 

the bar high with a fantastic Harvest performance just before half term and Year 4 

bought us all to tears with their beautiful and thought provoking remembrance 

service. We look forward to Early Years and Year 5 at Christmas time, then Years 1+2 

for Easter and finally Year 6 for their end of year leavers production.  

I would also like to draw your attention to our next Coffee Morning which is taking 

place on 1st December. The Bucks Mental Health Team are attending this session 

and any parent in the school is invited to join us to hear about how we can support 

all our children with Mental Health and Well Being. There will also be an opportunity 

for you to ask any specific questions about your child to the team! So we look 

forward to seeing many of you there.  

This issue also includes updates from Reading, Phonics, Maths and Sports. As well as 

celebrating some of the other opportunities such as visits to the local Hulcott Nursing 

Home.  

Ms Martin 

Headteacher  

November:  

Friday 24th—Mufti Day for Christmas Raffle Donations  

Friday 24th—2:45pm Open Classrooms to view work  

December: 

Friday 1st—Coffee Morning—Children’s Mental Health Support—All parents 

welcome  

Tuesday 5th—FOBS Christmas Carols 3:30—4:30pm—School Hall.  

Wednesday 6th—9am Nursery and Reception Classes Nativity Performance.  

Thursday 7th—Children’s Christmas Pantomime in School.  

Friday 8th—Senior Citizens Christmas Treat  

Monday 11th—Year 3 Parents Music Showcase Performance  

Tuesday 12th—Hot Christmas Lunch  

Wednesday 13th—FOBS Christmas Discos EYFS+KS1 3:15—4:15.  KS2 4:40—5:30 

Friday 15th—Year 5 Christmas Production to parents  

Monday 18th—Christmas Party Day—Children invited to wear Christmas Jumpers 

Tuesday 19th—Children’s Christingle Services  

Tuesday 19th—School closes at 1pm.  

January:  

Thursday 4th—School Reopens  

Headlice 

Please can we remind all parents and carers that children who have hair long enough to tie 

up need to ensure it is tied back each day.  

We have also been notified of a few cases of Headlice so we ask that you 

take some time to check your child’s hair and apply treatment if required.  













Year 4 Remembrance Service 

Year 4 were extremely proud to invite their parents in to attend our 

remembrance ceremony. The ceremony consisted of songs, prayers and 

poems. The children thoroughly enjoyed telling the stories of everyone who 

was on the front line and people who were at home and in different 

countries. What started off as a Remembrance Day for world war one has 

become so much more and Year 4 wanted to tell as many stories as possible. 

It was beautiful to watch as the children sung with passion and empathy and 

delivered their lines with clear pronunciation as well. I hope everyone 

enjoyed our performance.  

Poppy Appeal 

Thank you to our Year 6 helpers who have been stood 

outside each morning selling the poppy bands, key 

rings and poppies. The Royal British Legion will appreci-

ate all the donations made by our community. We 

don’t know how much has been raised yet but we will 

keep you updated once this has all been counted. 

Thank you to all those who purchased an item or made 

a donation.  





National Hero Vidyut  

On the 7th October 2023 Vidyut walked 

out as the mascot for England vs Samoa at 

the Stade Pierre-Mauroy in France. Vidyut 

was put forward by his rugby club, Tring. 

Vidyut had to relentlessly practice the 

national anthem to perform on the big 

stage, the Rugby world cup, with this being 

a pivotal match for England to qualify for 

the knockout stages. He even had to travel 

to the ground early to practice how he 

would be walking out! To walk out in front 

of 50,000 people must have been 

extremely daunting but he walked out so 

calm and delivered a perfect rendition of 

the national anthem.  

Sports update  

It has been a great Autumn term for Bierton sport, 
despite there not being many events as it becomes 
dark quickly at night. We have 17 clubs currently 
happening across the school for children to take part 
in. From these clubs there has only been events for 
the Tag rugby and football teams. There have been 
eight football matches across two boys’ teams and 
the girl’s team. As well as two tag rugby matches. 

It has been great to see all the children really 
enjoying their football. The Bierton Sequoias, led by 
Charlie are currently undefeated. They have 
progressed in the Cup winning 4-0 away, as well as 
winning 9-0 and 3-0 in the league. It is hard to give 
stand out performances at the minute as they are all 
working so hard for each other. They have been 
showing great Christian values of Respect, 
Responsibility and Cooperation. To not concede a 
goal shows they are working very hard for each 
other. 

The Bierton Blackthorns led by Noah have been 
coming up against some strong opposition. Which 
include schools that are a lot bigger than us. They 
have again shown great character to win two of their 
three games and winning a particularly tense nail 
biter 0-1 away. The whole team have been working 
extremely hard and making sure they again are 
demonstrating our Christian values. 

Lastly, the girls’ team have won one and lost one so far 
this season. It has been most impressive watching the 
girls team this year as they are a very new side and have 
not played much together, as many of the team left for 
secondary school. You wouldn’t even notice it. The 
maturity that a lot of the team are showing on the 
football pitch fills the school with pride. Captained by 
Layla, they have demonstrated Christian values so well 
to gel together this quick and look such a good side 
together. 

We are excited to see the season unfold for all the teams 

as we continue throughout the year. 








